
 

 

Rebuilding Public Education           NSW Department of  Education 

Westfields Sports High School   
Works notification | 18 February 2025
   

Email: schoolinfrastructure@det.nsw.edu.au  
Phone: 1300 482 651  
www.schoolinfrastructure.nsw.gov.au 

 

Dear parents, carers and staff,  

Work is underway to repair a roof leak in a demountable classroom, located next to Building A 
at Westfield Sports High School, which was found following mould remediation work 
conducted during the school holidays.  

The mould remediation process involved replacing a section of the carpet and the sub-floor, 
as well as a thorough environmental clean.  

The classroom has been closed from the beginning of Term 1 to restrict access to staff and 
students, and classes have been relocated from other rooms within the school.  

Mould remediation work took place outside of school hours, with appropriate safety measures 
in place.  

During follow-up inspections contractors found a small roof leak, and work is now being done 
to repair the roof and replace a section of carpet which was damaged by water ingress.   

The work is expected to be complete by 7 March.  

Once the repair work is complete, the classroom will undergo a final clean and be inspected 
by an independent hygienist to ensure it has been fully remediated.  

Access to the classroom will remain restricted until a clearance certificate is issued by the 
independent hygienist confirming that the room has been fully remediated.  

The health, safety, and wellbeing of the school and the local community is our highest priority.  

Thank you for your cooperation during this important work. 

 


